
Public Notice
All interested parties within [Jefferson, Calhoun, Sumter, Dallas] are hereby advised 
that [Loving Care Group and Transportation Services] is applying to the Alabama 
Department of Transportation for a [Capital, Operating, and/or Capital and Operating 
Assistance] Award under Section 5311(f) of the Federal Transit Act of 1991, as 
amended, to be used for the provision of public transit services within [Route 1 
Birmingham – Livingston-Birmingham on Monday & Tuesday  round-trip, Route 2 
Birmingham-Selma-Birmingham on Wednesday Round-trip, Route 3 Birmingham 
– Selma-Centreville-Birmingham on Thursday Round-trip, Route 4 Birmingham-
Jacksonville-Birmingham on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, 
Saturday, and Sunday round-trip]. 

A Public Hearing has been scheduled at [May 15, 2025, 10:am, 420 20th Street N Ste 
2200 Birmingham, AL 35203], for the purpose of advising all interested parties of 
service being planned if Award funds are awarded, and to ensure that planned services 
would not represent a duplication of current or proposed services provided by existing 
transit or paratransit operators in the area. 

This public hearing will be conducted if and only if a written request for the 
hearing is received by [May 13, 2025]. 

For more information about the proposed project or if the information is needed in 
another language, please contact Zakiyyah Chandler or Foyziyyah Ali  by email at 
admin@lovingcaretransportation.com. 
Requests for a public hearing must be addressed to Zakiyyah Chandler PO BOX 1041 
Birmingham, AL 35201. and a copy sent to Mr. Bradley B. Lindsey, P. E., State Local 
Transportation Engineer, Local Transportation Bureau, Alabama Department of 
Transportation, 1409 Coliseum Blvd, Montgomery, Alabama   36110. run date 5-1-25


